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As per request of the Chairman, Seacom Skills University, a Team of Foreign and Indian Academic 
Delegations has visited the Seacom Skills University, Shantiniketan on 9th December 2024. This 
team of Academics had attended the IISRR World Conference 2024, held at Jadavpur University 
during 5 to 7 December, which consists of 17 academicians, including 8 foreign and 9 Indian 
Experts have meet with the Faculty members and the Academic Administrators in the Board 
Room on 9th December 2024. A wonderful academic discussion and exchange of views and ideas 
on several academic issues have been made.  

 

 
 

 
Meeting of IISRR World Conference 2024 Foreign & Indian Delegations  

with Seacom Skills University, Shantiniketan on 9th December 2024 at Board Room 
 

At the outset the Prof. Panja, the Pro-Vice Chancellor (Academics) expressed his gratitude to all 
the foreign and Indian delegates for visiting SSU. Then Registrar, SSU has introduced the 
university officials with the guests. Prof. Asit Kumar Das, Director, IISRR, has introduced the 
delegates of the Team, including foreign and Indian academicians with the academic and 
administrative officials of the University. 
 

Prof. Asit Kumar Das asked Dr. Robin Groves, Curtin University, Australia, that how the university 
can collaborate with other universities in academic prospect. Dr. Robin explained that a change 
occurred in education as well as learning method. He also talked about professional learning. 
Prof. Ghosh made a question about unemployment and teaching-learning method. Registrar 
asked the difference of education system in between abroad and India and how we can improve 
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our education system. Prof. Das has asked the foreign delegates to explore the possibilities of 
academic collaborations between the Seacom Skills University and other Foreign and Indian HEIs 
and Universities. Other delegates explained their views about this university and showed their 
gratitude. Prof. Sudhakar C. Agarkar, former Professor, HBCSE, TIFR, Dr. Robin Grover, Dr. Elaine 
Horne, Australia have expressed their views and pointed out several possibilities of Collaboration 
with the Seacom Skills University, as its missions and visions are quite innovative and unique. 
 

   
Foreign & Indian IISRR Delegations with the Seacom Skills University Team  

 

  Prof. Jhang Chai, Thailand, said more participation needed with teachers and students for 
educational development. Dean of Doctoral studies extended his greetings to the delegates. He 
said that we have to reach sustainable development goal and want to collaborate with them. Dr. 
Jana told about research method and AI tool regarding research. Unanimously it has been 
decided that collaboration will be done either physical mode or online mode. The meeting ended 
with thanks to the chair. Prof. Panja, the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academics) had concluded the 
meeting. Dr. Ghosh, the Registrar, SSU gave vote of thanks. 
 

   
 

    

IISRR World Conference 2024 Delegations visiting various Departments of the Seacom Skills University  
 

After the academic meeting was over, delegates have visited the various Departments and 
endeavours of the University. The Delegations have expressed their happiness after visiting the 
Art & Culture Department, Farm section, Fishery unit, Central Library and lastly the Canteen. 


